FACULTY SENATE MEETING

Wednesday, March 23, 2005
Science Complex P-117
In attendance: Carroll, Clydesdale, Compte, Conjura, Curtis, Edelbach, Gorman, Hagedorn, Hohmuth, Kamber, Karsnitz, Knox, Koch, Leake, Leven, Li, Lovett, McMahan, Nicolosi, Norris, Norvell, O’Connell, Palmer, Petroff, Pollock, Robertson, Ryan, Speaker, Steinberg, Vandegrift, and Venturo.  
Excused: Ahlawat, Allyn, Arvanitis, Hernandez, Kang, Konzal, Kravitz, G. Miller, R. Miller, Preti, San Pedro, and Wolz.  
Absent: Rice and Word.
MINUTES

It was moved by Cindy Curtis and seconded by Ralph Edelbach to approve the minutes of the February 23, 2005, meeting as submitted.  Motion passed.
ANNOUNCEMENTS
1. There are openings on the Promotions Committee.  Currently there is a need for representatives from the schools of Art, Music & Media, Business, Education and Nursing.  Nominations are due March 25th.
2. Curt Heuring, Vice President for Construction & Facilities, is trying to have open communications with the faculty on campus.  A Senate Faculty Forum is being planned for Wednesday, April 13th  at 3:00, which will be open to all faculty to discuss the master plan for The College.

3. The next Faculty Senate meeting will be held on May 11th.  The April 27th meeting is cancelled as it conflicts with Celebration of Student Achievement.
FACILITIES AND CONSTRUCTION MASTER PLAN STEERING COMMITTEE
The Senate approved Donald Lovett to serve as faculty representative on this committee.
REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES
CAP (Debbie Compte), CFA (Annie Nicolosi), and CPP (Tom Hagedorn) had brief committee reports. CSCC (Glenn Steinberg) reported on two initiatives that should come before Faculty Senate next year.  
1. They are reviewing the smoking policy.  There is pressure to ban smoking in student residences.
2. They are reviewing the Student Travel Policy.  A small working group will meet over the summer to develop a policy to be presented early in the fall.

FACULTY/STAFF SENATES EXCURSION TO TRENTON THUNDER GAME 
The Staff Senate requested that we co-sponsor this May 21st event, which began in 2004 and was a great success.  It was suggested that Faculty Senate subsidize ticket prices for faculty members and their families, so that tickets can be sold for $15/adult and $10/children.  There was unanimous approval to sponsor this event again this year.

SGA PROPOSAL ON EVALUATION OF ACADEMIC ADVISING

A memo from SGA proposing a process for evaluation of academic advising was distributed.  

Marcia O’Connell provided background.  An Advising Program Council has been established with the mission of improving advising; Marcia serves as its chair.  At the same time, SGA has been eager to work with faculty to help improve advising.  The result is the SGA proposal: an anonymous evaluation, delivered through TESS.  The data would be submitted as an aggregate to schools and departments to help them assess the quality of advising.  

The extensive discussion of the SGA proposal focused on these issues:

· The importance of developing guidelines for advising was emphasized.  Before performance can be assessed, there must be criteria for evaluation.
· Some felt that the feedback should go back to the individual faculty member, not the chair and dean.  Others felt that both aggregate feedback for chairs and deans and individual feedback to faculty members were valuable.  

· Several members questioned the proposal’s methodology.  Could this sort of voluntary feedback have scientifically valid results?  It was proposed that a random sample should be used.  

Don Lovett moved and John Pollock seconded the following motion:

The Faculty Senate commends the SGA for its work in initiating a method for providing feedback on academic advising.  However, the Senate is concerned that the feedback be gathered in a scientifically valid manner in accord with social science methodology.
The motion passed unanimously.
REPORT ON MEETING ON FACULTY DEVELOPMENT: SCHOLARSHIP & TEACHING

Ruth Palmer reported on the joint meeting of the working groups on scholarship & teaching.  The group focused on two areas:

1. Grants: There is widespread faculty discontent with both administration of grants and the process of grant development.  The College needs one or more professional grant writers wholly devoted to helping faculty with grants.  

2. Faculty Support & Development: The group noted the need for leadership across campus in providing instructional support and support for research, teaching & service.  

It was agreed that a Faculty Senate group should meet with Emmanuel Osagie regarding these concerns.  Two or three Senators will meet with Dr. Osagie, but a larger group will prepare materials for the meeting.  The following volunteered: Ruth Palmer (chair), Amanda Novell, Deborah Knox, Jerry Petroff, Don Lovett, and Tom Hagedorn.
WORKING GROUP ON CURRICULUM
Debbie Compte reported on the initiatives of this working group.

1. Stephen Briggs agreed to a faculty coordinator and a faculty advisory committee for First Year Seminar.

2. The Senate will appoint an ad hoc committee to review the forms for student evaluation of teaching.  

3. The working group on intellectual climate is putting together a panel that will address grading and assessment.  
NEW SENATE CONSTITUTION
Discussion centered on whether adjunct faculty should be represented on the Faculty Senate.  A straw poll was taken, and there was a strong feeling that adjuncts should be represented.  It was noted that this could be handled by amending the new constitution during the 2005-06 year.
John Karsnitz moved and David Venturo seconded that the original 1969 Constitution be rescinded and replaced with the new Constitution as presented dated 3/19/05 with changes in wording noted by Ralph Edelbach.  The motion passed unanimously.

PROMOTIONS REVISION

The Senate discussed a document prepared by the Senate Executive Board responding to the Committee on Faculty Affairs’ March 4 draft revision of the Promotions Document.  This document made four recommendations:
1. Removal of the paragraph stating, “Publications, creative work, and grant writing are considered as evidence for promotion if they have been produced during the applicant’s period as a member of the faculty at TCNJ.” 

2. Removal of the statement, “Promotion to Full Professor requires . . . an ongoing major impact on one’s discipline.”
3.  Removal of the requirement for external review for promotion to Professor.  

4. Removal of the policy, “Faculty serving on a PTC may not serve on the College Promotions Committee” and replacement with, Faculty serving on a PTC who also serve on the College Promotions Committee should recuse themselves from the promotions process within their department.  
There was considerable discussion on these items.  Rather than voting to approve the document as a whole, since time was running short, a straw vote was taken on each of the four items individually, in order to give the members of CFA who were in attendance, including the CFA chair, a sense of the Senate’s opinion.  All four items received strong affirmative votes.  
Meeting adjourned at 1:25 P.M.

The next meeting of the Faculty Senate will be held at noon on Wednesday, May 11, 2005, in SCP 117.

Respectfully submitted,

Paulette LaBar
Faculty Senate Staff Secretary
